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Ref.: SCBD/SPS/DC/MPM/MW/87112
15 January 2018 
NOTIFICATION

Peer review of the report of the Ad Hoc Technical Expert Group on Synthetic Biology 
Dear Madam/Sir,

In decision XIII/17, the Conference of the Parties to the Convention on Biological Diversity extended the mandate of the Ad Hoc Technical Expert Group (AHTEG) on Synthetic Biology, with new terms of reference as contained in the annex to the decision, and requested that the AHTEG meet at least once face‑to‑face prior to the fourteenth meeting of the Conference of the Parties. 

The face-to-face meeting of the AHTEG on Synthetic Biology was convened in Montreal, Canada, from 5 to 8 December 2017. I am, therefore, pleased to invite Parties, other Governments, relevant organizations and indigenous peoples and local communities to peer review the report of the meeting, which is available at http://bch.cbd.int/synbio/peer-review.
National Focal Points to the Convention are kindly requested to coordinate views nationally prior to submission on behalf of Parties and other Governments. Only submissions by National Focal Points to the Convention and heads of organizations, as appropriate, will be accepted. Submissions must be sent to the Secretariat, via e-mail to synbio@cbd.int using the template accessible in the annex to this notification, no later than 28 February 2018. 
All submissions received through this peer-review process will be made available online and, along with the AHTEG report and other relevant documentation, will be taken into account by the Secretariat in preparing the relevant documents for consideration by the twenty-second meeting of the Subsidiary Body on Scientific, Technical and Technological Advice to be held in Montreal, Canada from 2 to 7 July 2018.
Please accept, Madam/Sir, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Cristiana Paşca Palmer, PhD
Executive Secretary
Attachment

Annex

template for comments on the report of the Ad Hoc Technical Expert Group on Synthetic Biology  
	Contact information: 

	Surname:
	Mundt

	
	

	Given Name:
	Max

	
	

	Government
	

	(if applicable):
	

	
	

	Organization:
	German Association for Synthetic Biology

	
	

	E-mail:
	Max.mundt@posteo.de

	
	

	Title of document reviewed:
	Report of The Ad Hoc Technical Expert Group on Synthetic Biology

	Comments on the draft documentation for SBSTTA-21:

	Page #
	Para #
	Comment

	0
	0
	The German Association of Synthetic Biology (GASB) notes that the report misses the opportunity to spell out the potential benefits of developments within the field of Synthetic Biology, on biodiversity and otherwise. Amongst others, beneficial developments so far have included microbial kill-switches for improved biosafety, affordable malaria medication, improved disease diagnostics and numerous examples for the production of carbon-neutral bioproducts. These developments are the first and foremost motivation for scientists to continue advancing the field of Synthetic Biology. While GASB welcomes the emphasis on appropriate risk assessment, we do not share the sense of immediate danger of developments within the field of Synthetic Biology that is suggested by the report.

	4
	21
	GASB notes the potential benefit of recent developments in the field of Synthetic Biology that could accelerate capacity development in developing countries by making new technologies more feasible, affordable and accessible. Here are three examples that illustrate this:

1) Cell-free expression systems are low-cost, do not require a lab environment and are easy to implement. Such systems have proven useful as biosensors, e.g. to detect Zika virus with high specificity and sensitivity (doi:10.1016/j.cell.2016.04.059).
2) Developments made in the DIY biology movement reduce the necessary resources for laboratory equipment and sometimes even render electricity unnecessary. One example for this is a low-cost hand-powered centrifuge for point-of-care diagnostics (doi:10.1038/s41551-016-0009)
3) Open source initiatives accelerate the sharing of genetic resources via open material transfer agreements and produce them free of charge (https://biobricks.org/freegenes/)
GASB further notes that efforts to accelerate capacity development in developing countries are being actively pursuit in the field of Synthetic Biology (see e.g. https://www.openplant.org/global-challenges/).

	4
	25
	We would like to point out that Synthetic Biology as a scientific discipline should not be used synonymously with methods that are being utilized within the field of Synthetic Biology. Modern techniques that involve genetic engineering, gene editing, molecular biology, etc. are not defined by Synthetic Biology and Synthetic Biology is not defined by such techniques. Expressions such as “organisms produced through synthetic biology” are without meaning. 

	5
	25
	GASB further notes, that regulatory frameworks that cover gene drives already exist. We believe that the precautionary approach, as defined in the Rio declaration, also requires us to take into account the risks of not-deploying this technology, which should be considered in the context of gene drives that are being developed to e.g. prevent the spread of invasive species.

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	Additional rows can be added to this table by selecting “Table” followed by “insert” and “rows below”


	To: 
CBD National Focal Points; relevant organizations; and indigenous peoples and local communities
cc: 
SBSTTA National Focal Points, Cartagena Protocol National Focal Points, Nagoya Protocol Focal Points
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	Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity

United Nations Environment Programme
413 Saint-Jacques Street, Suite 800,  Montreal, QC, H2Y 1N9, Canada
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1. Completed forms can be sent to Secretariat via e-mail at synbio@cbd.int or submitted online at http://bch.cbd.int/managementcentre/edit/submission.shtml
2. Additional rows can be added to this table by selecting “Table” followed by “insert” and “rows below”
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